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	113 Annareagh Road

Hamiltonsbawn

Principal: Mr D R Hutchinson                                  Co Armagh

Telephone: 028 38870628



     BT61 9SA

E-mail address: info@hamiltonsbawnps.hamiltonsbawn.ni.sch.uk
Website: www.hamiltonsbawnps.com 


Dear parent








27-03-17
We hope your child is enjoying travelling to school by bicycle or scooter as part of the Big Pedal 2017.  This is a UK wide initiative/competition and Hamiltonsbawn Primary School is currently in 15th position (4th within Northern Ireland).  It’s not too late, as it runs all this week too, concluding on Friday 31st March with a visit from Alastair Robinson of Cycleology, Armagh providing a safety talk to our older pupils.  There will also be a gift for each pupil.  Check out http://bigpedal.org.uk/ for further details.

Although posted on social media, we want to thank you all again in helping to raise £602 for NICFC and £71 for the Cedar Foundation Charity.  Both charities will put these donations to great use.

We realise that the current parking situation at the front of our school and the condition of the roadsides are far from ideal but as a school and Board of Governors we have written to Roads Service NI, the Education Authority and our local MLA on a number of occasions seeking a resolution. However, as communicated last term and as school policy states, we must again highlight that for the safety of all our pupils, strictly only staff cars, buses and delivery vehicles are permitted within the school carpark.  We will continue to monitor this and encourage your child to walk or cycle to school (where possible) as the past week has seen many happy children’s faces and certainly seen a reduction in traffic. Thank you  for your co-operation.
Can we remind all parents that we offer an ‘Early Morning Club’ serving toast and milk, from 8am-8.30am (Monday-Friday) for any Hamiltonsbawn Primary School aged child who wishes to avail of it (£1.00 per day).  Due to Child Protection policy and procedures, the front door will remain locked until 8.30am and then will remain open until 8.45am when it will be locked again.  Any child arriving after 8.45am will be registered as late. 
Our Production of, ‘Mystery At Magpie Manor,’ will take place on Tuesday 16th May 2017 at 7pm.  This will be held in Mullabrack Church Hall as part of our school’s 30th birthday celebrations.  We hope you will all plan to come along.
I ___________________________ (Parent’s  signature) give permission for my 

child _________________________ (child’s name) to travel by car with the 

parents/teacher referred to above.   

OR

I __________________________ (parent’s signature) DO NOT give permission 

for my child ______________________ (child’s name) to travel by car and will 

provide transport myself.

